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In regards to the appeal of the haul route for the construction
proposed at 3701 Glenridge Dr., I hereby declare my continued
opposition to this environmental exemption as outlined by the
haul route application. This project will directly challenge the
integrity of our narrow and already crumbling street. The amount
of trucks needed to haul this dirt will cause a major inconvenience
to residents. I work from home and the noise from constant trucks
going up and down the hill will certainly disrupt my business.
Please deny this project. Sincerely, Brandon Breault



